
The Corporation of the Town of The Blue Mountains 

By-Law Number 2022 –  

Being a By-law to Fill a Vacancy in the Office of a Member of Council 

Whereas the Municipal Act, 2001, S.O.2001, c.25 subsection 263(1)(a) enables the Council of a 
municipality to fill a vacancy in the office of a member of Council by appointing a person who 
has consented to accept the office, if appointed; 

And Whereas, on January 17, 2022 Council considered Staff Report FAF.22.011 “Declaration of 
Councillor Office to be Vacant following Appointment of Peter Bordignon as Deputy Mayor” and 
declared a vacancy in the office of Councillor;  

And Whereas, on January 17, 2022 Council considered Staff Report FAF.22.012 “Options to Fill 
Vacant Councillor Seat for the balance of the 2018 to 2022 Term of Council” and directed staff 
to proceed with Option #2 Appointment Process to fill the vacant Councillor Seat;  

And Whereas Council held a Special Meeting of Council on March 3, 2022 to consider the 
qualified applicants for appointment as Councillor to fill the vacant Councillor seat, and 
following consideration of the applicants, selected Bill Abbotts to be appointed as Councillor for 
the balance of the 2018 to 2022 Term of Council; 

Now Therefore Council of The Corporation of the Town of The Blue Mountains hereby enacts as 
follows: 

1. THAT Bill Abbotts is hereby appointed to fill the vacant office for the position of 
Councillor for the Town of The Blue Mountains for the remainder of the 2018 to 
2022 Term of Council with said appointment to take effect immediately 
following the appointee taking the Declaration of Office and Oath of Allegiance. 

And further that this By-law shall come into force and take effect upon the enactment thereof. 

Enacted and passed this 14th day of March, 2022. 

_____________________________________ 
Alar Soever, Mayor 

__________________________ 
Corrina Giles, Town Clerk 
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